

June 11, 2021

City of Weston Lakes P.O. Box 1082 Fulshear, Texas 77441

Re: City Council Meetings at Country Club

Mayor Neal and Council Members,

As I previously mentioned, I continue to be approached by a number of residents of Weston Lakes inquiring about why I won't let the City return to the Country Club for in person publicly attended City Council meetings. It appears there is a considerable amount of misunderstanding or misinformation related to my willingness to have the City return to having Council meetings at the Country Club.

In order to publicly state my position on this issue, I am writing this letter to get on public record. I am willing to have the City return to having their monthly City Council meetings at the Country Club as they previously did in 2000. This invitation comes at "NO COST" to the City and "NO STIPULATIONS", other than compliance with those required under State Statue or City approved policy.

I have checked with Club staff and the Ball Room is available for the next scheduled Council meeting on the 22nd of June should the City choose to resume in person attended meetings at the Country Club.

If the City would like to take the Country Club up on this offer, please have the City Facilities Liaisons contact myself or staff for future scheduling. Working together, I believe we can find a way to provide a much needed facility for the residents of Weston Lakes to begin attending in person City Council meetings in the future.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Surface

Cc: Jenni McJunkin Weston Lakes Country Club 32611 FM 1093 Fulshear, TX 77441 Tel: (281) 346-1967

Fax: (281) 346-1267

Weston Lakes Corporate Office 5646 Weston Drive Fulshear, TX 77441 Tel: (281) 346-1967 Fax: (281) 346-1267 Weston Lakes Golf Shop 32611 FM 1093 Fulshear, TX 77441 Tel: (281) 346-1227 Fax: (281) 533-9395